
         

PACIFIC DIRECT LINE LTD IS AGENT FOR PDL INTERNATIONAL PTE LTD, SINGAPORE 

 
P O Box 137085, Parnell, Auckland 1151 
Level One, 29Heather Street, Parnell, Auckland New Zealand            
Ph: 64 9 308 3939, email: info@pdl123.co.nz 
  

   
 

 

 
 

 

Currency Adjustment Factor (CAF) on NZD freight rates 

 

 
 

22nd April 2020 
 

 
Dear Valued Customers, 

 
 

 
 Recent depreciation of the NZD against the USD necessitates the 

introduction of a CAF to be applied to all freight rates currently in NZD. 
 

 
A CAF of +10% on NZD freight rates will be applicable from all cargo 

shipped from the port of load on or after 01st May 2020. 

 
 

 
Thank you for your continued support. 

 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 

Pacific Direct Line  


